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The Chamber of Deputies welcomes the initiative of the European Commission to prepare 
a conference on the future of the European Union, calling for an active, direct participation of 
national parliaments and all Union political forces.  

As regards the topics to be discussed, the Chamber of Deputies emphasises the importance 
of education, which should not be neglected in the context of the dual environmental and digital 
transition, the improvement of public control over the use of funding for scientific research, and 
the strengthening of participation in research and innovation programmes funded by the 
European Commission. 

On the other hand, the Chamber of Deputies points out that the organisation of 
participation in the conference’s work should ensure that citizens’ views are processed, taking 
into account the disparities between Member States regarding the involvement of senior citizens 
in the process. 

 


